

Department of Public Works

## **Engineering Division**

Robert F. Phillips, P.E., City Engineer

City-County Building, Room 115
210 Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard
Madison, Wisconsin 53703
Phone: (608) 266-4751
Fax: (608) 264-9275
engineering@cityofmadison.com
www.cityofmadison.com/engineering

Assistant City Engineer Michael R. Dailey, P.E.

> Principal Engineer 2 Gregory T. Fries, P.E.

Christopher J. Petykowski, P.E. **Principal Engineer 1** 

Christina M. Bachmann, P.E. Eric L. Dundee, P.E. John S. Fahrney, P.E.

Facilities & Sustainability Jeanne E. Hoffman, Manager

> Operations Manager Kathleen M. Cryan

Mapping Section Manager Eric T. Pederson, P.S.

> Financial Manager Steven B. Danner-Rivers

November 16, 2016

**Blair Street Corridor Study**Public Involvement Meeting #1, Press Release
November 10, 2016

First Public Involvement Meeting for the Blair Street / John Nolen Drive Corridor Study

7:00 PM to 8:30 PM, Wednesday, November 30, 2016 Monona Terrace, Hall of Ideas H 1 John Nolen Dr Madison, WI 53703

The City of Madison is conducting a corridor study of John Nolen Drive and Blair Street from North Shore Drive to East Washington Avenue including portions of Wilson Street and Williamson Street. Wilson Street and Williamson Street from Franklin St to Blount St are scheduled for pavement replacement in 2018. Modifications in this area will be evaluated and ultimately taken into preliminary design. Modifications at the John Nolen Drive intersections at North Shore Drive and Broom Street will focus primarily on bicycle and pedestrian mobility and will be developed at a planning level only. Construction is not currently scheduled for these two intersections.

The meeting will include a brief presentation at 7:00 PM followed by a needs and goals exercise for interested participants. The City of Madison and engineering consultant representatives will be available to discuss the corridor study and address questions.

Several previous and ongoing studies exist along John Nolen Drive in the study area. The Blair Street Corridor Study will seek to build upon these efforts and be mindful of possible long term visions for the Monona Terrace and Law Park areas.

The project is in the data gathering stage at this point. Additional public meetings are planned including one describing the range of alternatives in Spring 2017, and one identifying the study recommendations in Summer 2017. Information regarding the study can be found on the study website: https://www.cityofmadison.com/engineering/projects/blair-street-john-nolen-drive-corridor-study

If you have questions or concerns that may assist in the development of this study, we encourage you to attend the meeting. If you cannot attend this meeting or would like additional information, feel free to contact the study staff listed below:

Chris Petykowski, P.E.
Principal Engineer, City of Madison
City-County Building, Room 115
210 Martin Luther King Jr. Boulevard

November 16, 2016 Page 2

Madison, WI 53703 Phone: (608) 267-8678

E-mail: <a href="mailto:cpetykowski@cityofmadison.com">cpetykowski@cityofmadison.com</a>

Jeff Held, P.E., PTOE Consultant Project Manager Strand Associates, Inc.® 910 West Wingra Street Madison, WI 53715

Phone: (608) 251-4843

E-mail: jeff.held@strand.com

Monona Terrace is wheelchair-accessible. Citizens who require a sign language interpreter may request one by contacting project staff through the Wisconsin Telecommunication Relay System at 711 or 1-800-947-3529.

If you need an interpreter, translator, materials in alternate formats or other accommodations to access this service, activity or program, please call the phone number below immediately.

Si necesita un intérprete, un traductor, materiales en formatos alternativos u otros arreglos para acceder a este servicio, actividad o programa, comuníquese inmediatamente al número de teléfono que figura a continuación.

Yog tias koj xav tau ib tug neeg txhais lus, ib tug neeg txhais ntawv, cov ntaub ntawv ua lwm yam los sis lwm cov kev pab kom siv tau qhov kev pab, kev ua num los sis kev pab cuam no, thov hu rau tus xov tooj hauv qab no tam sim no.

## **Contacts:**

- Chris Petykowski, City of Madison, (608) 267-8678, <a href="mailto:cpetykowski@cityofmadison.com">cpetykowski@cityofmadison.com</a>
- Jeff Held, Strand Associates, Inc., (608) 251-4843, jeff.held@strand.com